Minutes of Gillingham Annual Parish Meeting - May 2017

The Gillingham Annual Parish meeting was held in the village hall on Wednesday, 3rd May, 2017 at 7.30pm.

THOSE PRESENT: Parish Councillors Mr Massingham, Mrs Thrower, Mrs Ward,  Mrs Black, Mr Hoare & Mr Buggs-Davison.  Five members of the public attended.  Gillingham Parish Council Chairman Mr Massingham chaired the meeting. 


MINUTES: The minutes of last year's annual parish meeting held on 4th May, 2016, have been distributed and Mr Massingham asked if there were any matters arising from them.  None voiced.  The minutes were approved by the council.


 CHAIRMAN'S REPORT 2016-2017

Village Upkeep

This year has again been a battle against potholes and various road repairs, and that will undoubtedly continue.  

The revising of bus timetables, cancellation of buses with little or no notice (due to road works in Northgate, Beccles) has also been of great concern with the buses reluctant to stop at a safe place on the bypass.

The two issues that stand out this year, firstly for residents in Church Lane, is the traffic around McDonalds late at night and anti-social behaviour.  The council has also had numerous complaints about the parking around the roundabout, which Highways do not consider to be a problem.

Secondly, residents registered their concern over the closure of a path they have been using for years, leading to the river down Marsh Lane.  This is currently being investigated to make it a right of way and will hopefully be accessible again.

Additionally, due to lack of use, the two telephone boxes in the village will be disappearing soon.

The parish council were pleased to receive confirmation from the Archdeacon of Norwich that St Mary's church would remain under their care and open for weddings, christenings and funerals, as well as being used by other denominations.

Litter remains a big problem, both in general and from McDonald's, so a big thank you must go to Trevor Bryer for his ongoing efforts to keep the litter at bay.  Thank you Trevor.  Cllr Mrs Black also took up the battle and organised a Litter Pick in April, which gave a good return in the amount of litter recovered.

Planning Appications

Fortunately, there have been no really contentious planning applications this year.

Playground

The playground remains in reasonable order although rabbits and moles remain an ongoing problem, despite being treated earlier in the year.

General

The precept to the parish council has again remained the same for the coming financial year and we continue to do our best to look after the village in the face of cuts at District and County level.

In conclusion I wish to extend my thanks to all the councillors, and our Parish Clerk, Julia Punt, for all their hard work throughout the year.

Rae Massingham

Chairman

GILLINGHAM EARLY YEARS 

We have had another good year and have been running at full capacity of children for most of the academic year.  We gained a new member of staff in September and she has settled in very well with the rest of the team.  We now have 6 ladies on our team.  All members of staff have attended a plethora of training this year, in particular in the area of speech and language and social interaction which has fed back into our practice.  We have had a shuffle round both inside and out, and feel we now offer a much calmer and intriguing environment in which the children can learn.

Looking forward, we are looking at the possibility of extending the hall somehow, to include child size toilets and our own entrance and will be looking into gaining funding for this.

Once again we would like to thank Mr Bramley for allowing us to use some of his land for our outdoor space.  Many thanks.
Tonia Luckham

GILLINGHAM LADIES GROUP

Sadly, after 25 years due to lack of support, the village has lost the asset of the Ladies Group in its original form.  It is no longer financially viable for the Ladies Group to meet at the Village Hall  with speakers and provide other events.

We are now meeting on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at Gillingham Swan at 11.00am for coffee and cake.
Margaret Thrower

GILLINGHAM VILLAGE HALL

CHAIRMANS REPORT 2016/2017

Maintenance:

2016 / 2017 has not seen any major works carried out on the hall as it now functions effectively and reasonably efficiently given the alterations carried out over the previous few years, however we continue to seek funding to help cover the cost of replacing the main hall floor which though still in a serviceable condition still needs to be replaced and we are still assessing our options regarding this. 

 We also would benefit from finding a permanent solution to the carpark surface which despite having received some more remedial repairs continues to be an issue.

Usage:

The hall continues to enjoy regular use finding itself occupied every evening by a host of differing clubs, groups bands and dance classes.

We continue to have a regular Karate group for both adults and children on Saturday mornings, the Lego club and also a Pokemon club also provide entertainmet for local kids on a monthly basis. .

The preschool goes from strength to strength as it continues to be a great asset to the hall providing a very professional service to its pupils.

Nita our caretaker continues to do an amazing job of organising all the bookings and keeping the whole place ship shape! If you would like to make a booking please get in touch..

Last years transport rally although moved to a later date in September received excellent feedback from visitors and for a change the weather was very favourable. We saw a great attendance of exhibitors including two miniature steam engines which drove to the show from Beccles!

 In total we raised around £1500 for the hall. I would personally like to take this opportunity to thank all the exhibitors and especially the members of the hall committee and local volunteers who give up their time to make the rally possible.

Finance:

The hall has again continued to prosper this year and thanks to regular use and careful accounting skills finds us in a positive solvent position looking to the following year.


Conclusion:

In my opinion 2016/2017 has been another successful year for the Village Hall so far, we find ourselves as we did last year in a good financial position giving us the ability to continue carrying out improvements to the facility.

As I’m sure you are aware the hall committee relies completely on the kindness of local people who give up their free time to help run the hall and without this the hall would have to close.

If you find you have a spare evening once a month for a couple of hours we are more than ever in need of new members on the committee. Our meetings take place on the second Tuesday each month 7:30pm at the Hall. 

Please if you can come along and see what goes on, we would LOVE to see you!!!!!

Finally I would like to thank each of our small team who help out so much, without which the hall would probably be no more.

Daniel Snowling. 

Chairman.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There being no other business, Mr Massingham closed the meeting.
